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6 June 2007

Coastal Research Center

Biloxi, Mississippi

David Williams (Kentucky)-Chair

Rich Cooper (NC State)-Vice Chair

Erik Ervin (Virginia Tech)-Secretary

The business meeting commenced at 8:00 a.m.

State Reports: 

Arizona-not present 




Alabama-Harold Walker





Arkansas-Doug Karcher.  Doug reported the creation and hiring of a new turfgrass extension position filled by Aaron Patten.  Mike Richardson has been granted full professorship. U. of Arkansas currently has 6 graduate students. Their field day will be 1 August.





Florida-not present






Georgia-Clint Waltz. Clint reported that they have received approval for an environmental soil chemist position. Tim Murphy is retiring 1 November but staying on part-time in forages. Clint expects to have approval for a new turf weed science position by summer’s end. They have been approved for the hiring of soil microbiologist. A new turf breeder will be hired in Tifton this autumn. They expect to replace their extension entomologist in the near future. Clint has been promoted to associate professor.
Currently ~30 students in Griffin and a new education building being funded by local taxes and will result in a new $2 million turf building. Clint had 1000 attendees at his summer 2006 field day—next field day will be in August 2008. The Georgia sod field day was held in November 2006 and will occur every 4 years. SeaIsle Supreme was released last year and Tift #4 will be released in the near future. Clint currently has 1 graduate student and 2 post docs.



Kentucky-David Williams. David reported that A.J. Powell is currently on a post retirement extension appointment. Dave is still handling the teaching and research and currently has 23 undergraduates and 3 graduate students. The Kentucky field day will be held on 12 July and they expect 400-500 attendees. Their annual conference will be held from the 22-26 of October.  Dave also reported they were in need of rain.





Louisiana-Jeff Beasley. Jeff reported that the biggest news out of Louisiana was his hiring last summer. He is on a 25% teaching, 75% research appointment. Jeff also reported that the departments of Agronomy and Horticulture are currently merging.   LSU has just released a new sod manual as well as a C-4 grass manual. They hosted an athletic field seminar in winter 2007 with great success. They have recently completed a 4.5 acre turf research station in Baton Rouge. LSU currently has 13 undergraduates and 2 graduate students.

Mississippi-Barry Stewart. Barry reported that MSU has been given good support from administration to build a 26,000 ft2 research green. Barry is in the process of building a baseball infield and pitching mound for teaching and research. Gregg Munshaw won a College of Ag. teaching award in fall 2006. MSU currently has 74 undergraduates and 4 graduate students. Two new St. Augustinegrass cultivars have been released this year but are yet to be named. Field day is scheduled for 14 September, Conference October 28-30, and short course December 17-20. 

North Carolina-Fred Yelverton. Fred reported that Grady Miller has taken a position in Raleigh. Rick Brandenburg received a named professorship. Matt Martin is the extension specialist for eastern North Carolina. Art Bruneau is retiring phased out over 3 years. A survey conducted showed that turf had an $8.6 billion impact on the economy. NCSU is building a new golf course on campus. They currently have 70 4-year,102 2-year and approximately 14 graduate students. The NCSU field day is scheduled for 
8 August in Raleigh. The NCSU field lab is expanding with 6 additional acres and they are looking to hire a new turf breeder in the next year.

South Carolina-Barry Stewart (for Haibo Liu). Darra Park has recently been hired at the Pee Dee Station. A new turf and ornamental entomologist has also been hired at the Pee Dee Station. The Clemson field day is scheduled for 21 August in Florence. Bruce Martin has been named interim station director of the center.

Tennessee-Scott McElroy. Scott reported that they have many new administrators in the college. UT had a 2 day field day with 140 attendees—they tried to market to LCO’s but were fairly unsuccessful. The annual conference was held in Franklin in January and had 450 attendees. They have received support for the hiring of a new turf teaching and research position and they believe this position will go through within the next year. UT currently has 45-50 undergraduates and 8 graduate students. The undergraduates won the STMA turf bowl in 2007. John Sorochan won a College of Agriculture teaching award during the past year. Extension plant pathologist Alan Windham recently won a turf award. A new research associate has recently been hired and will be stationed at the Jackson Research Center.

Texas-Gerald Henry. Gerald reported that he recently was hired by Texas Tech in a 100% teaching role. He will conduct research in weed science and plant pathology as time allows. Part time turf breeder Dick Auld released Shadow Turf zoysiagrass. They are trying to revitalize the turf program at TT. They currently have 15 undergraduates and 1 graduate student. Gerald is revamping the turf curriculum as well as the field research area. They will not have a field day in 2007 but are looking to 2008. They recently got a new department head who has promised a new turf position in the next 3 years if they bring their student numbers up.

Virginia-Mike Goatley. Mike expressed his thanks for the support of the group after the VT campus shootings. Shawn Askew has recently been promoted to associate extension professor. They currently have 45 4-year, 45 2-year, and 7 graduate students. They have had 3 graduate students graduate in the last year. The VT field day is scheduled for October 2 and 3 and they alternate this event from Blacksburg to the coast every year. The VT conference is scheduled for January 14-17.

SERA-IEG 25 Meeting Site Selection: As we have abandoned our 20 year list on hosting sites it has been decided to decide year by year. Fred Yelverton volunteered North Carolina as the 2008 site. North Carolina as host site was moved by Barry Stewart and seconded by Maria Tomaso-Peterson. All were in favor. Wilmington NC will be the site for the meeting.  Tentative dates are June 2-4 2008. The International Turf Society meetings will be held during in Chile during 2009 so there will not be Sera-IEG 25 meeting. Clint Waltz offered Georgia as a probable location for the 2010 meeting.

NTEP Policy Committee: As David Williams term has expired on the committee, Mike Richardson was nominated as the next committee member by Doug Karcher and seconded by Rich Cooper. As there were no other nominees, the motion passed unanimously.

Nominating Committee: David Williams reported. Doug Karcher nominated Rich Cooper as chair and Erik Ervin as vice-chair. The motion was seconded by Barry Stewart. Maria Tomaso-Peterson nominated Gregg Munshaw as secretary and David Williams seconded the nomination. As there were no additional nominations, each was elected.  

New Business: Clint Waltz commented on the website that was proposed in 2004. He said he has been paying for a domain but the page itself is not finished.  He has been unable to get the minutes, etc. to post on the site. Discussion ensued on whether we should have a web page. The consensus was to move forward with the page and include photos, meeting registration, etc. Mississippi State University volunteered to build the web page.

Rich Cooper raised the question of where we are headed with this group. Discussion ensued regarding the possibilities for using this meeting to foster cooperative work possibilities and more structured discussion on specific topics.  The possibility of breakout sessions was also discussed.  

With no new business, Grady Miller thanked MSU for hosting and David Williams for presiding. Art Bruneau motioned that we adjourned; seconded by Tom Samples.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Gregg Munshaw

Secretary-elect

